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No.997 

2018/11/30 

外航組合員各位 

 

ウクライナ－戒厳令の発令 

 

ウクライナにおいて 2018年 11月 28日午前 9時（現地時間）から発令された戒厳令につい

て、コレスポンデンツ Dias Marine Consulting p.c.から最新情報を入手しましたので、ご

案内します。 

 

戒厳令の発令は、ウクライナ全土ではなく、一部のロシアと国土を接する地域および海岸地

域（下の地図オレンジ色部分）のみです。Mariupolや Berdyanskを含むウクライナの全港

湾は平常で、戒厳令に関する制限は適用されていません。 

 

 

 

以上 

 

 

添付資料：Dias Marine Consulting p.c. Circular dated 27 November 2018 （抜粋） 

 

 

 



Dias Marine Consulting p.c. Circular dated 27 November 2018 

 

 

Notification: Imposition of Martial Law in Ukraine: update 27.11.2018 

 

UNQUOTE 

 

Martial Law was not declared on all the territory of Ukraine, but just in some Regions having the common 

border with Russia, as well as on coastline territories (map is attached to this message). At the moment no 

serious restrictions in the operation of the state services and bodies can be observed. Public areas/places are 

freely accessible so foreign seamen can feel rather comfortable ashore. 

 

All Ukrainian ports, Mariupol and Berdyansk including, are working normally. No any additional restrictions 

relating to Martial Law have been introduced in the ports. 

 

Seafarers of Russian nationality on board of foreign ships calling at the Ukrainian ports will not be subject to 

discrimination and persecution. Neither will Ukrainian crew of the foreign ships in Russian ports, at least I 

believe so. However, it should be kept in mind that Immigration Authorities may bring an accusation against 

those seafarers who visited Crimean ports. It’s an old restriction which I think reasonable to remind you about. 

 

One of the worst aspects of the matter is that foreign vessels heading to the Ukrainian ports on the Azov Sea 

(such as Mariupol and Berdyansk) may be detained in the Kerch Strait for inspection and search. I cannot 

vouch for Russian Authorities and in view of the fact that prior to the recent incident there was a sad practice 

of detaining the ships for up to 10 days now the situation is very likely to aggravate. Kerch Channel Authorities 

are in a habit of inventing various reasons for delaying the ships passing through the channel: adverse weather 

conditions which do not allow inspectors to board the vessel, are often used as a pretext of not allowing the 

passage. They decide on the acceptable weather conditions for getting to the Roads and inspect the ships in 

accordance with their own standards and requirements, sometimes mysterious to anyone else. 

 

We presume that foreign vessels heading through the Kerch Strait to the Russian ports on the Azov Sea will 

have no problems at that and will not be delayed.  

 

UNQUOTE 

 


